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June 20, 2019 

 

Juvenile Correction Grant Committee 

Attn: Shannon Carpenter 

 

 

RE: Letter of Support for Dane County Juvenile Court Program 

 

Dear Ms. Carpenter: 

 

I am writing in support of the Dane County Juvenile Court Program in its application to build a 

Secure Residential Care Center for Children and Youth in the City-County Building, to be co-

located with the current Juvenile Detention program. 

 

When Dane County youth are ordered to a correctional placement, the only current option is for 

them to be placed three hours north at Lincoln Hills/Copper Lake schools.  With the upcoming 

closure of these facilities, Dane County has the opportunity to keep area youth much closer to 

their homes and families.  Although we all strive to prevent youth from reaching the point of a 

temporary correctional placement, unfortunately it has been necessary for a small number of 

these youth and the need will likely continue. 

 

In my role as Chair of the Dane County Board of Supervisors, I am deeply concerned that the 

only option for temporary correctional placement is so far away, further challenging families 

already in stress to maintain and build their relationships.  I understand the importance of having 

youth closer to home in a program that provides high quality treatment while protecting the 

community and keeping youth safe while they are in care. 

 

Dane County and the Dane County Juvenile Court Program have a proven track record of high-

quality services and currently have a very highly regarded Juvenile Detention Program.  The 

staff, programs, resources, value system and facility all contribute to helping youth in short-term 

care become healthier, more stable and learn skills to begin to make positive changes in their 

lives.  I am confident that this will continue if Dane County develops a longer-term Secure 

Residential Care Center treatment facility.   
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I strongly support the grant application by the Dane County Juvenile Court Program and look 

forward to ongoing collaboration with this superb program. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Sharon Corrigan, Chair 

Dane County Board of Supervisors 
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Wisconsin Forward Award Mastery Recipient 

 
      August 6, 2019 

Juvenile Correction Grant Committee 

Attn: Shannon Carpenter 

 

RE: Letter of Support for Dane County Juvenile Court Program 

 

 

Dear Ms. Carpenter: 

 

I am the head of the juvenile unit of the Public Defender’s Office here in Madison and have been 

in this office for over 23 years. I write to you today in support of the Dane County Juvenile Court 

Program in its application to build a Secure Residential Care Center for Children and Youth in the 

City-County Building to be co- located with the current Juvenile Detention program. 

 

As our system currently operates, when Dane County youth are ordered to a correctional 

placement, the only option is for them to be placed three hours north at Lincoln Hills/Copper Lake 

schools. The impending closure of these facilities provides an opportunity for Dane County and 

area youth to be much closer to their homes and families.  

 

In my unit’s role as advocacy counsel for the youth, we represent the youth who are at risk of such 

placements. In essence, we are their voice both inside and outside the courtroom.  It has definitely 

been my experience that the distance to LHS/CLS is a strong disincentive for families to go visit 

their children once placed there.  I am optimistic about the prospects of creating something local 

that, while adequately protecting the community, provides high quality treatment, keeps youth safe 

while in care and affords families the opportunity to play a meaningful role in the youth’s growth 

and development. 

 

I can attest that Dane County and the Dane County Juvenile Court Program have a proven track 

record of high-quality services, a record that extends to the Juvenile Detention Program. The staff, 

programs, resources, value system and facility all contribute to helping my clients in short-term 

care become healthier, more stable and learn skills to begin to make positive changes in their lives. 

I am confident that this will continue if Dane County develops a longer-term Secure Residential 

Care Center treatment facility. I strongly support their grant application and look forward to 

ongoing collaboration with this superb program. 

 

Thank you for your time and attention. 

 

 Sincerely yours, 

 

 Benjamin C. Gonring 

http://www.wispd.org/





















































